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	Date:
	Mar 26th, 2010
	Re:
	P09-00455MM, Mumm Napa Estates,8445 Silverado Trail APN 030-200-030



This application will allow the applicant to modify the current marketing plan to adopt a Marketing Plan with no structural changes, no changes to annual wine production, and no changes to the public tours and tasting to include: Two (2) promotional tastings with meals per week with a maximum of  twenty (20) people, Two (2) promotional tastings with meals per month with a maximum of fifty (50) people, Two (2) promotional tastings with meals per year with a maximum of seventy five (75) people, One annual Growers Breakfast with a  maximum of 100 people per event, Two (2) release events per year with a maximum of 150 persons per event, Four (4) private evening tastings per year with a maximum of 180 people per event, Participation in the wine auction.  The winery will be closed to the public during events held during winery’s operating hours exceeding fifty guests. All food services will be provided by fully-permitted professional caterers.
EXISTING CONDITIONS:

1. Existing property entrance from Silverado Trail is approximately 30 feet wide, narrowing to 24 feet to the existing parking area.  Travel lanes are asphalt paved with some gravel shoulders.

2. Parking surface is currently asphalt.

3. The average traffic counts for Silverado Trail taken in June of 2003 were 10,786 recorded just south of the connection with Hwy 128 (Sage Canyon).

4. Left-turn lane improvements have been constructed on Silverado Trail to serve this facility.
RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS:

GROUNDWATER 

1. We have reviewed the phase one, water availability analysis for the proposed project.  The 73.16 acre parcel is located in the “valley floor” area, with an extraction threshold of 1.0 AF/Acre, resulting in a total parcel threshold of 73.16 AF/Year.  The estimated water demand of 48.58 AF/Year is below the established threshold for the property.  Therefore, the projected water use for this project should not have a significant impact on static water levels of neighboring wells.  No further analysis is necessary.

NEW DRIVEWAY:

2. No new driveway access is proposed.
PARKING:
3. Any change in parking proposed by the applicant or required by the Planning Department as a condition of this use permit modification must have a minimum structural section of 5 inches of Class II Aggregate Base plus a double chip seal coat or equivalent.  (County Road and Street Standards, Page 27, Section 19).

4. Parking lot details shall conform to the requirements of the latest edition of the Napa County Road and Street Standards.

SITE IMPROVEMENTS:

5. No new site improvements are proposed as part of this approval.
OTHER RECOMMENDATIONS:

6. Prior conditions of approval for use permit P07-00872 are still valid for any additional site improvements that may be proposed.
7. Traffic analysis provided by Summit Engineering, Inc. has been reviewed.  No additional improvements to Silverado trail are required at this time.

Any changes in use may necessitate additional conditions for approval.

If you have any questions regarding the above items please contact Nate Galambos or Drew Lander at 253-4351. 
For groundwater questions, please contact Anna Maria Martinez

